
 

 

 
 

23rd May 2019  

 Staffing  

We are sad to say farewell to Mrs Rimmer, who joined the staff last October. I know the staff 

and children will miss her very much. We wish her every success and happiness as she sets 

out on a new adventure taking her and her family to Australia.  

 

Please remember to vote in Tesco stores – tell family and friends 

too! Voting will take place from Wednesday 1st May 2019 to 

Sunday 30th June 2019 and we will be notified at the end of July 

2019 confirming the amount of funding we will receive for the 

refurbishment of our library. 

 

 Music tuition  

Music tuition is available for children in years 3 - 6 to learn the guitar and from year 2 to 

learn the ukulele. Individual lessons at present cost £6 and are led by music specialists from 

Lancashire Music Service. If you are interested in your child learning an instrument next 

term, please contact Mrs Bond in the school office.   

 

 Parking  

Please avoid parking on the Alison Arms pub car park when dropping off or collecting your 

child. There have been a number of incidences over the last couple of weeks which have 

led to confrontation and argument. Mrs Bond opens the rugby ground car park especially 

for those collecting by car.  

 

 Contact details 

Please ensure that we have your up to date mobile numbers and email. We do use the 

email and text system regularly.  

  

 Illness  

Thank you for all your support during the last couple of weeks whilst a number of children 

and staff have been affected by the sickness bug. Many schools and places of work have 

been affected by this.  It is important children remain at home for 48 hours after their last 

episode if they are affected by the bug. We also remind our children to wash their hands 

regularly. Hopefully following our half term break and deep cleaning, school will be free 

from this bug.  

 

 Summer Fair 

You are warmly invited to attend the summer fair at St John’s church on Saturday 15th June. 

The choir will be opening the event at 1.00pm. Please come along and support the local 

community.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   

 Visiting author  

We are delighted to welcome Tom Palmer to school 

on Tuesday 18th June. He will be speaking to all the 

children and lead workshops with class 3 and 4. Please 

encourage your children to have a look at some of 

Tom’s books. Coppull library have a good selection.   

 

 Coppull Library  

Half Term Fun – Games and Puzzles Week 
Need to get out of the house this half term? We've got fun games and puzzles waiting for you and all the 
family to play every day. Come along and see! Children welcome, but must be accompanied by an adult. 
Free - no booking required. 
 

 Half term 

School closes on Friday 24th May and we reopen on Monday 10th June. 

Here’s a reminder of the upcoming events- look out for flyers and further details next half 

term! 

 

Event  Day  

Phonics screening for year 1 children   From Monday 10th June  

St John’s Summer Fair Saturday 15th June  

Sports day  Monday 17th June  

Visiting author- Tom Palmer  Tuesday 18th June  

Bog eyed breakfast and jog -PTFA event  Wednesday 19th June from 8am 

Sports day reserve  Monday 24th June  

Mountain Monkey activity day  Thursday 27th June  

Talent Show  Wednesday 3rd July at 6pm  

Year 6 visiting Blackburn Cathedral  Wednesday 10th July 10am 

Choir singing at Balshaw’s High school  Wednesday 10th July  

Eucharist at St John’s Church  Thursday 11th July at 9am  

Class 4 performance  Tuesday 16th July  

End of term disco – PTFA event  Thursday 18th July  

Leavers assembly  Tuesday 23rd July at 9.00am 
 

We thank you, O God! We give thanks  

because You are near.  

People everywhere tell of Your wonderful deeds’ Psalm 75 :1  

 

 

Thank you families and friends for all your continued help and support 


